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2025
First Presbyterian Church
220 East Franklin
Clinton, Missouri  64735
April Pulpit Supply
April 6:   Dr. David Maggi
April 13: Melissa Bowers
April 17: Mary Anna Townsend
             Maundy Thursday @ 5:30 pm
April 20: Mary Anna Townsend- Easter
April 27: Robert Cromwell
             Session Following Worship
Liturgists for April
April 6:   Mark Smith
April 13: Mike McCoy
April 20: Mark Smith
April 27: Donna Doll
If you would be interested in serving as liturgist one of the Sundays in April, please sign up on the bulletin board in the church foyer.
 Ushers/Greeters for April              Ernie Nisely   Mary Lou Marti
Sharon Gilkey
Fellowship for April
Cheryl Hicks, chair     Mary Hubbard
Donna Clay
Ushers/Greeters for May
Martie Zumbrunnen     Jan McKenney
Larry Brown
   Fellowship for May
Gay Smith, chair     Diane Hannah
Ann Booth
Church Keys
Session would like to urge everyone to check ALL outside doors if you are the last one leaving the church as the church has been left unlocked on occasion.
If you have a key to the church, please let the office know as Session would like to have a list of current key holders. If you are not using the key, please turn it into the office.
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             6       Carol Lingenfelter
             9       Cheryl Hicks              
           11        Diane Hannah
           14        Christian Voelmeck
           18        Samuel Lewis
           26        Sandie Sorb
            

             20       David and Sandie Sorbo    
Parents & Grandparents
Please let me know if you have a child or grandchild that would like to help light the candles for Sunday church services.  We enjoy their youthful addition to our service!
Thank you,  Debbie Wilson

First Sunday Meet & Eat will be April 6 at the Grand River Grill in Urich.
 Deacons Meeting Minutes
March 11, 2025
The Board of Deacons of First Presbyterian Church met Tuesday, March 11, 2025. Moderator Connie Grisier opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. with a devotion. Deacons present: Connie Grisier, Mary Hubbard, Renie Dehn, David Doll, Pam Gray, Rick Lingenfelter, and Ann McCoy. Deacons unable to attend: Melinda Dehn
Minutes from the February meeting were reviewed.  There were no additions or corrections to the minutes, and they were approved. 
The treasurer’s report was given by Connie Grisier and our ending balance is $1829.74.  
Correspondence:  Renie Dehn shared a thank you note she received from Kenny and Beth Cochran for the meal served following Linda Pogue’s funeral.
Committee Reports: 
· Sunshine Committee – Renie has sent cards to several church members. She will continue to donate cards for use by the Sunshine Committee.
· Visits – Mary will be visiting shut-ins in the next few weeks.
· Bereavement Dinners – Pam reported on the dinner served following Linda Pogue’s funeral. She expressed thanks to Melinda Dehn for the donation of the ham served at the meal.
· Ushers and Greeters – David reported that the usher/greeter list for the upcoming year is complete and that the usher procedure document has been updated. These will be printed in upcoming Carillons
· Fellowship Hour – Ann reported that the Fellowship Hour list is complete, and she will ask Debbie to include this in the Carillon. 
· Kitchen – Melinda reports this is going well. 
· Community Awareness and Fundraising – Rick led a discussion about the possibility of hosting a hot dog lunch during Old Glory Days. He will contact the Chamber of Commerce for more information. 
Unfinished Business: 
· None 
New Business:
· Postage: The cost of postage to mail cards has increased. Mary Hubbard moved to reimburse Renie Dehn for the cost of a roll of stamps. Pam Gray seconded the motion. The motion passed.
The Deacons reviewed the Care List.
Our next meeting will be Tuesday, April 8 at 6:00 p.m. The meeting was adjourned with the Deacons’ Prayer.
Respectfully submitted,
Ann McCoy, secretary
Session Meeting Minutes
March 16, 2025
Elders Present: Neil Crayden, Jr., Donna Doll, Diane Hannah, Raymond Hartner, Cheryl Hicks, Mike McCoy, and Debbie Wilson.  Gay Smith was absent. Rev. Robert Cromwell, Heartland Presbytery Pulpit Supply, appointed Moderator for FPC.
Clerk’s Report: Diane reported on the Clinton Community Choir performance on February 27. It went very well and we had about 200 in attendance. The CCC has been invited to perform at the Samaritan Center Volunteer Dinner on April 16. We have accepted the invitation.
Diane reported that the Pastor Nominating Committee (PNC) met on March 13 with Rev. Dale Jackson and Rev. Maggie Johnson Phillips. 
Treasurer’s Report: Donna gave the January and February Treasurer Report. There was a discussion about mailing the Carillon to members and friends that don’t pick up their Carillon at church. Donna will look into it.
Buildings and Grounds: Neil, Mike and Raymond will continue to work on the floor in the old Library to make it safe. It is unlevel and popping the vinyl tiles they laid. The Library will be move to the current Christmas Storage Room. The old Library will become the storage room 
including Christmas and all items in large classroom and nursery so that we have a nursery and classroom to use once again. Most likely, 
there will have to be a reduction in the number of items that are stored now.
The breaker boxes have been replaced and are in good working order.
There was a discussion about locking the church. Diane will put a notice in bulletin and Carillon to urge people to check doors before leaving to make sure they are locked. Also, we would like to compile a list of key holders so that will go in the notice also. Diane will talk with Debbie Willings to begin a list of key holders as we would like to know how many keys are out there.
The ladies’ bathroom has a leak that is coming from the roof. Neil has a roofing company coming this week to look at fixing it. He is also getting a cost for guttering for the canopy over the south doors.
Neil reported that he has a bid for the HVAC for the cry room, office, 3rd floor and old Library as that unit is no longer working and cannot be fixed. It is not in the budget. Donna made a motion to go with Sherman’s bid of $8,522 to replace the unit. Mike seconded and motion passed.
Worship: The sign-up sheet for Liturgists in April was passed around.
Missions: Debbie Wilson said that April Meet and Eat will be at the Grand River Grill in Urich. Debbie Wilson will put a note in the Carillon that First Presbyterian enjoys seeing the youth of our families light the alter candles! The greeters will be happy to assist them. Let Debbie know if your child or grandchild would be interested on any given Sunday.  
 
Christian Education: The Christian Church has declined to participate in Jesus Camp this year. Donna and Sarah Hall are working on securing enough volunteers to cover Jesus Camp which is July 14-18.
Fellowship: Raymond attended a community dinner put on by Clinton First Baptist Church 
regarding community churches working together to support a group of charities. There are three projects in town working with men and women for addiction, abuse, and recently incarcerated. Raymond would like us to get involved with Care Portal which is not up and running yet. He is going to invite a speaker to come talk to us so we can learn more about it.
The April fellowship committee, along with Raymond, is planning an Easter Brunch on April 20.
Next regular meeting is scheduled April 27, 2025.
Meeting was closed with prayer.
Respectfully submitted,
Diane Hannah, Clerk of Session

Presbyterian Women will meet on Friday, April 4, at 1:30 in Fellowship Hall. The 2024-25 PW Bible Study is "Let Justice Roll Down:  God's Call to Care for Neighbors and All Creation".  Gay Smith will lead lesson 8, Intergenerational Justice.  Martie Zumbrunnen is the hostess.
All women of the church are invited to attend.  Come join in the study, missions, and fellowship.
PER CAPITA 2025
It is through the faithful support of our congregation that we can engage with Presbyterians in mission and ministry in and around the world.  Our Per Capita dollars have helped Heartland Presbytery support our congregations with sharing new ideas and thinking together about how God is calling us forward.
Per Capita is set each year by Heartland Presbytery.  The per member amount is $44.98 and is broken out as follows:  Heartland Presbytery receives $30.99, Synod of Mid-America receives $3.15 and $10.84 goes to General Assembly.  The Per Capita amount for 2025 is based on our membership as of the first day of January 2024, which was 53 members.  In 
January, we paid the total amount due of $2,383.94.
If you would like to make a special donation to help with this expense, please make your check payable to the First Presbyterian Church and in the memo line write “Per Capita”.  This will help the financial secretary, Ann McCoy, allocate the funds to the correct place.   We appreciate the contributions that several of you have already made towards the Per Capita expense, and we thank you.
JESUS CAMP 2025
The Heartland Traveling Day Camp will be Monday, July 14 through Friday, July 18th.  This camp is hosted and paid for by First Presbyterian Church of Clinton.   The five camp counselors are supplied to us and trained by Heartland Camps.  The campers attending will have an opportunity to learn about the love of Jesus through Bible study, storytelling, songs and crafts.  Other activities also include outdoor water games, archery, swimming, gaga ball, 9-square and much more. Heartland Camps sets the age criteria for attending camp.  Children who have completed kindergarten, 1st, 2nd, 3rd, 4th, 5th or 6th grade are eligible for enrollment.  Space is limited, so it is very important to enroll early at www.heartlandcamps.org/clinton. 
If you have any questions about camp or are interested in volunteering as an adult counselor to help with the groups, you can contact any of the committee members or the church office.
Jesus Camp Committee:
Donna Doll      Sarah Hall       Monica Sheek

Donna, left, and Ann show the 75 JUMP ROPES  for Operation Christmas Child. THANKS.   
